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From The President 

     I attended the John Mancini golf 

tournament on June 4, 2012 at the 

Stonehenge Country Club.  It was a 

huge success.  I would like to thank 

the Golf Tournament  co-chairs, 

Leonard Mc Adams and Dickie 

Robinson for making  all of this possible.  I would 

also like to thank a lot of dedicated RSC members 

for doing a FANTASTIC job on the tournament. 

The revenue should be in excess of $11,500.  The 

tournament  is our club’s biggest money making 

event for our charity Camp Fantastic.  

     The RSC had its first annual Spring Fling party 

on May 11, 2012 at Pocahontas State Park.  

Everyone in attendance had a great time. Thanks 

go out to Phyllis Wells and her committee for a 

job well done. Phyllis is currently planning this 

event for 2013. 

     At this time the RSC Board of Directors and 

myself would like to thank all of the members who 

always volunteer throughout the year to help and 

chair our many events.  Without your help we 

would not be the best shag club anywhere. 

     See you on the dance floor,      

 Tim  

   

 

 

Last Chance to Help Young Children 

Attend Camp Fantastic... 

Your Help Is Needed! 

     The silent auction committee members would love 
to receive items for our upcoming silent auction during 
the “It’s Five O’clock Somewhere Party,” to be held the 
first week-end in August at the Sheraton South on Mid-
lothian Turnpike.  If you want to make something or 
donate a gift certificate or simply donate some items 
for one of our many gift baskets, we would really ap-
preciate your help.  No gift is too small. 

     We are in need of four workers to help the night of 
the silent auction by collecting money or retrieving the 
items that have been purchased.  If you are not attend-
ing the party, but would like to help for two hours and 
see what the silent auction and annual party are all 
about, we would welcome your help.  If you are attend-
ing the party and want to help, that would be great al-
so.  Many thanks to our teams of workers:  Fuzzy and 
Mary Ann Lambert, Ann Dunnavant and Pete Saun-
ders, Sam and Kay Williams, Diane Jessie and Phil-
lip Mitchell, Emory Minnick, Carolyn Brockwell and 
Gene Anderson, Bill and Jamie Boyer, Bev Dillard, 

Linda Taney and Beth Ager. 

     You can leave items at the front desk or pick up the 
necessary forms for donations.  This is your silent auc-
tion!   Let’s make it a wonderful one, so we can contin-
ue the shag club tradition of making a significant dona-
tion to the Special Love Foundation.  I give thanks 
and feel fortunate to be part of such a wonderful club! 

 

Beth Ager 

Silent Auction Committee Chair 

Dickie Robinson & Leonard McAdams 
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2012 RSC Board 
 

Tim Sullivan 

President 

(804) 862-2724 

craneman147@aol.com 

 

Parker Dillard 

Vice President  

(804) 512-6609 

parkerd@arcet.com  

 

Michael Walton 

Treasurer 

(804) 740-4464  

molpolan1@earthlink.net 

 

Pam Tinsley 

Secretary 

(804) 378-9922 

PSTinsley@verizon.net 

 

Phyllis Wells 

Social Committee 

(804) 382-7208  

shagnphyl@peoplepc.com  

 

Robert McAdams 

Ways & Means Committee 

(804) 768-1549  

thomassc1@netzero.net  

 

Joan Byrnes 

Dance Committee 

(804)  270-1454 

jbyrnes425@verizon.net 

 

Allen Batchelor 

Host/Hostess Committee 

(804)  639-0326 

cabatch@comcast.net 

 

Jean Sullivan 

Boogie on the James  

Committee 

(804) 862-2724 

sullygirl8@aol.com 

     If you know of a club member who is ill or has a personal “crisis” and would 
appreciate hearing from the RSC, please let Carol Ann Thomasson know the 
details. 
     If you have personal news that you would like to share with the club mem-
bership, please email the details as you would like for them to be conveyed to 
Pam Tinsley pstinsley@verizon.net . Also, please specify that you would like 
for that information to be sent in a bulk email to the members. (We do not want 
to compromise anyone’s privacy.) 
     Our bulk emails will reach most members, specifically those who have post-
ed their email for communication.    
     If you are an email user and think that you may not be receiving club mes-
sages, be sure to check the spam or junk folder in your email program. 
Also, be sure the check the RSC website http://richmondshag.homestead.com/ 
and the RSC Facebook page http://www.facebook.com/groups/51783245956/  
for news and for posting info to share. 
 

Thanks!  

Carol Ann and Pam  

2012 General Membership Meetings 

March 20  *  June 12  *  August 14  *  November 13 

 

All General Membership Meetings will be held at the Holiday Inn Koger 

Center in a meeting room and begin at 6:30 PM.  All members are  

encouraged to attend. 

 

Club Communications,  

Care & Concern 

Pam Tinsley & Jinx Robinson 

mailto:pstinsley@verizon.net
http://richmondshag.homestead.com/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/51783245956/


MEMBERSHIP EXPIRATIONS 
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WELDING SUPPLIES, GASES, & EQUIPMENT 

1700 Chamberlayne Ave. Richmond, VA 23222 

P.O. Box 26269 Richmond, VA 23260 

Phone 804-644-4521  FAX 804-788-8904 

 

Paid Advertisement 

CLUB BIRTHDAYS 

July 

John Moore 01 
Ronnie Tidd 01 
Candace McKinley 02 
Sheila Parker 05 
Nan Allen 06 
Nancy Thomsen 08 
Gary Weishaar 08 
Earl Robinson 09 
Carol Thomasson 09 
Donna Vaughan 10 
Ron Bessent 11 
Faye Vines 12 
Marcia Faris 14 
Glenn Miller 14 
Cookie Vaughan 18 
John Kontopanos 18 
Angie Abbott 23 
Mike Armentrout 23 
Sandy Justice 25 
Robert McAdams 26 
Bill Shelton 26 
Shirley Gough 27 
Butch Earnhardt 30 
Lisa Streat 30 
Barb Hodge 31 
Kathy Lane 31 

August 

Mary Ann Lambert 01 
Diane Jessie 01 
Thomas Boothe 05 
Sharon Ricker 05 
Maureen Romanosky 06 

Carolyn Brockwell 06 
Debi Mitchell 06 
Howard Overbey 08 
Jerri Cowan 08 
Gretchen Stephens 08 
Fay Martin 09 
Mary Raddin 09 
Carolyn Reade 12 
Bill Hecht 14 
Dickie Burnley 16 
Diane Wheeler 18 
Diane Langford 19 
Nancy Register 19 
Doug Strother 22 
Sid Strawderman 22 
Stan Brown 22 
Jane Renger 23 
Nita Harris 25 
Frank Armistead 26 
Brad West, Jr. 27 
Dink Slaughter 27 
Jesse Fulghum 28 
Faye Scott 28 
Rogers Verser 30 
Bill Chambers 31 

Bruce Arnett 
Betty Carter 
Norman Carter 
Benny Evans, Jr 
Stephanie Hockaday 
Kendall Hockaday 
Del Kayser 
Jan Meck 
Anne Price 
Gordon Price 
Mary Raddin 
Nancy Register 
JoAnne Scott 
Debbie Shelton 
Bill Shelton 
Dink Slaughter 
Dwight Stephens 
Gretchen Stephens 
Joe Thomas 
Bill Thomas 
Rogers Verser 
Nancy Verser 
Kenn Ward 
Shug Ward 
Susan Wright 
 

July August 

Gene Anderson 
Bubba Andrews Jr. 
Rhonda Armentrout 
Mike Armentrout 
Steve Barlow 
Carl Beck 
Barbara Berger 
Gayle Boothe 
Thomas Boothe 
Stan Brown 
Parker Dillard 
Bev Dillard 
Debbie Edmonds 
Jim Gibson 
Graham Haddock 
Bruce Justice 
Randy Lockhart 
Robin McCathern 
Glenn Miller 
Randy Newton 
Faye Scott 
Peggy Seward 
Art Seward 
Sam Short 
Mike Smith 
Victor Thatcher 
Judy Thatcher 
Lloyd Traylor 
Linda Traylor 
Charlotte Ulrich 
Diane Wheeler 
Jean Whitney 
Julie Wingfield 
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     “When do I move up to the inter-
mediate lessons?” That’s a question 
a lot of “veteran” dancers are often 
asked. A better question would be, 
“Am I ready to move up to the inter-

mediate lessons?”  
     An honest answer to either one will do you a fa-
vor. It may be, “Any time now,” or it may be “You 
should go through the beginner classes again.” 
That last reply may not be the one you were looking 
for, but it’s advice you would do well to heed. 
     Actually the RSC has no rules, standards or 
qualifying tests which deem someone as “ready” to 
move up. It’s entirely up to you, an individual 
choice. 
     Many instructors tell their beginner class that you 
shouldn’t move to the intermediate lessons until you 
have a firm grasp of at least the basic. It would be 
better yet if you could do the turns, the preps, and 
the good ol’ sugar foot.  
     You will do yourself a dis-service by going too 
soon. Many who do are intimidated and lose confi-
dence, not to be seen again. It’s well to note, the 
instructors at that level cannot spend much time 
reviewing the basic steps, they teach on the as-
sumption that everyone has been through the be-
ginner classes, at least once, and knows those 
steps. They quickly jump right into the Lean, Boogie 
Walk, Belly Roll, and the Pivot. Also, they assume 
you have been practicing. The intermediate steps, 
as are most shag steps, are built on the basic 8 
steps to a 6 count. If that is not mastered, you will 
definitely be challenged.  
     So, after all that having been said, it’s still your 
decision. Move up when you feel comfortable and 
confident to do so. Even though someone may tell 
you it’s premature, we have no Shag Nazis to tell 
you that you cannot. 
     Now, let’s take a moment and recognize our 
newest Richmond Shag Club members. These folks 
are listed in the order of their joining the ranks be-
tween April 10 and June 6, 2012: Bob McCreary, 
Laura Sumner, Linda Andrews, William Hudak, 
Sandra Groven, George Oberto, Jeanette and 
Marvin Murray, Joan Hicks, Kathy and Donald 
Moring, Elizabeth Crews, Cherry Seagraves, and 
Rebekah Hiter.  
     Welcome everyone, see you on the floor. 

Parker Dillard 

 

     As of June 12, 2012 we have 

taken in $1244 from the 50/50 raffle 

for 2012.  Please remember to sup-

port our 50/50 raffle each Tuesday 

night.  Thank you to everyone who 

has participated in the past and for 

your continued support. 

     Anyone who would like a Richmond Shag Club 

personalized, permanent name tag, please see Allen 

Batchelor at the welcome desk.  Tags are $5 and a 

much better option than the stick on name tags.  It 

takes about 2 weeks after you place the order to get 

your name tag. 

     We still have a few of the 16 oz. Tervis tumblers 

with a travel lid for sale.  They will have an embroi-

dery club logo on the inside of the glass.  They are 

$15.00 for the tumbler and the lid or two for $29.  This 

is a bargain folks.   The tumblers are double-wall in-

sulated and carry a lifetime guarantee.  They can be 

used for cold or hot drinks.  They are dishwasher, mi-

crowave and freezer-safe.  They won’t crack, melt, 

scratch, shatter or chip. 

     We have Richmond Shag Club patches.  They 

are the same patches that are in the tumblers.  They 

are $2.50 each. 

     Golf shirts have been ordered and should be in by 

the time you read this article.  I have ordered several 

colors and sizes with our logo.  See me at the club on 

Tuesday nights to purchase a shirt. 

     Coming up in 2012 will be the next stew date on 

October 5 and 6.  Orders will be taken ahead of time.  

If you have orders or would like to help, please con-

tact me at home at 768-1549 or on my cell 405-6552. 

Robert McAdams 

Ways & Means Vice President 

The winning 

golf team of 

Carrol and  

Lisa Cox, Lee 

Coble, and 

Lyberty  

Anderson 
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Condolences to the following who recently lost a 
loved one: 
 
Diane Dew’s sister, Janice Wilson Vernon, passed 
on May 24, 2012.  She had been battling cancer for 
several months. 
  
 
Phyllis Hall had foot surgery the middle of April.  She 
is not able to walk for 30 days and then she will un-
dergo physical therapy.  She is undergoing treatment 
for a blood clot in her leg. She is at home recovering. 
 
Calvin Holmes fell on March 1, 2012 and broke his 
left hip.  It has been a long journey but he is getting 
better.  He is now walking with a walker and getting 
stronger. 
 
Clyde Wilson was in an automobile accident the mid-
dle of May. His car was totaled and he and his grand-
son both were injured.  Both are ok now but it will be 
awhile before both are fully recovered. 
 
On June 2, James Womack was ambulanced from 
one hospital in Salem to another for 4 blood clots, 2 in 
each lung and one in his left leg...the length of the 
whole leg.  He is now at home recovering.  He is do-
ing well and is in good spirits and appreciates every-
one's concern.   
 
As always, our thoughts and prayers are with these 
folks/members as they recover from their losses, ac-
cidents and surgeries. 
 
We hope they will all be back with us soon. 
 
Let us be ever mindful of the struggles and joys of our 
fellow club members and keep them close in our 
thoughts and prayers. 
 

Carol  Thomasson 

 

     It was another banner year for our golf tourna-
ment.  The 22nd Annual John Mansini, Sr. Golf 
Tournament which supports our charity, Camp Fan-
tastic, was held on June 4, 2012.  Once again, 
Stonehenge Golf & Country Club graciously hosted 
the event, with the course in perfect condition for a 
fun filled day.  We had 24 teams participating and 
countless volunteers.  The co-chairs this year were 
Leonard McAdams and Dickie Robinson.  Kudos 
to them for a fabulous job.  Thanks to Dink Slaugh-
ter, who provided his expertise and help in pulling it 
all together.  Special thanks to Janet Bell who spent 
countless hours procuring prizes for the event.  Any-
one who was there can tell you, there have never 
been so many prizes in gifts and/or gift certificates.  It 
was fun to see the enthusiasm of the winners.   Take 
time to visit our web site to see the pictures that Pam 
Tinsley and I took and to check out the new RSC 
cardinal that Mike Walton made.  I wish I could men-
tion every volunteer by name, but you know who you 
are and you know it couldn’t have happened without 
you and all of your hard work.  Thank you for your 
contributions and for helping to make the 2012 golf 
tournament such a success.  I also want to thank eve-
ry golfer who participated, and everyone, whether an 
individual or corporation, who sponsored holes for the 
event.  We are so blessed to have so many generous 
people involved in this endeavor. 
     And the winners are…the team of Carrol and Lisa 
Cox, Lee Coble, and Lyberty Anderson came in 
first place!  The grand prize was $500, which they 
graciously donated back to Camp Fantastic.  The se-
cond place winners were Ron Romanosky, Joshua 
Meals, Eric Harrocks, and Joey Trivitera; and third 
place winners were Ted Wilkerson, Wade Foster, 
Rob Murphy, and Dave Hope.  Prizes were also pre-
sented for closets to the pin on two holes and the 
longest drive on one. 
     I don’t think anyone would have changed a thing 
about this fabulous day, unless it would have been to 
shave a few points off their score card.  The weather 
was perfect, the golfers were primed and ready to go, 
and the volunteers were willing to do anything they 
were asked.  Once again, Outback Steakhouse on 
Huguenot Road served another delicious steak din-
ner, and we were fortunate to add Applebee’s 
(Moorefield) on Midlothian Turnpike to supply both  
 
~ Continued on Page 6 ~ 
 

Care & Concern John Mansini, Sr. Golf Tournament 
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 Like most shag clubs, RSC has been 
steadily up-grading its electronic me-
dia exposure, i.e., its Web page, Face-
book, & E-mails. 
 

Our newest adventure is the electronic bulletin board 
as shown on the TV above the hostess table. Please, 
stop by and see the past events with ads for the up-
coming events. 

                      Allen Batchelor 

Host & Hostess Committee  

     The Richmond Shag Club’s annual party, 

“Boogie On The James,” will take place on August 

3rd and 4th at the Sheraton South Hotel.  Flyers are 

available at the desk, in this newsletter and on our 

club’s web site at www.richmondshagclub.org .  This 

is a fantastic party, so don’t miss it.   

     The “Barrow of Booze” committee is working 
hard to fill our wheelbarrow with booze or wine by 
the end of July.  Jinx Robinson and Janet Bell are 
committee chairs for this fundraiser.  They will notify 
club members by e-mail and  phone tree messages 
of the club nights they plan on collecting the booze.   
When you receive the messages please write your-
self a note to remind yourself of the donation.  So 
often members have commented “I just forgot to 
bring it”.  In the event you have a question you can 
reach Jinx at jinxrobinson@aol.com and Janet at 
jpbell1@aol.com.     
     The wheelbarrow will be raffled off at the annual 

party on Saturday night.  Please remember also this 

is a fundraiser for our club’s charity, Camp Fantas-

tic.  One half of the proceeds will be donated to the 

summer camp for children with cancer or in remis-

sion.   We cannot bring liquor into Vision’s so the 

committee will retrieve your donations from your 

vehicle.  In the event you have brought a donation 

and are not sure who to give it to just ask someone 

at the desk and they will point you in the right direc-

tion.  

     We still have seating available for the party at the 

time of writing this article.  July 1st the prices for the 

party will increase from $85.00 to $90.00 so I en-

courage everyone to make their reservation as soon 

as possible.  In the event you have a question or re-

quire any information regarding the party my e-mail 

address is sullygirl8@aol.com.  This is a fantastic 

party, so don’t miss it.  The food is excellent; the mu-

sic is fantastic, lots to do and a fun time for all. 

     Hope to see you at the party. 

Jean Sullivan  

Annual Party Chair 

 

Annual Boogie on the James Party 

the golfers and volunteers with a wonderful lunch to 
kick-start the day.  I hope you will show your support 
of these restaurants.  Please tell the manager on du-
ty that you are a member of the Richmond Shag Club 
and you appreciate what they do to support our chari-
ty through the golf tournament.  What more could you 
ask for?  Well, I guess the answer to that is…show 
me the money!   Drum roll please:  $11,900.00 was 
raised for Camp Fantastic…WOW!  Just think how 
many kids will be able to go to camp.  After all, that’s 
what it’s all about…the kids.  
     Are you ready, because we have a date for next 
year?  It will be held on Monday, June 3, 2013, at 
Stonehenge Golf & Country Club, so mark your cal-
endars.  Believe me when I say; you won’t want to 
miss it.  I don’t know when I have had so much fun.  I 
am thankful I could be a part of it, and I hope to see 
you there next year! 

Jinx Robinson 

 

John Mansini, Sr. Golf Tournament 
(cont’d from Page 5) 

http://www.richmondshagclub.org
mailto:jinxrobinson@aol.com
mailto:jpbell1@aol.com
mailto:sullygirl8@aol.com
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July 1    Shag Jam 2-4pm 

July 13-15   ACSC Summer Workshop 

August  3-4   The Boogie On The James 

August 12   Shag Jam 2-4pm 

September 9  Shag Jam 2-4pm 

September 14-23 SOS Fall Migration 

September 18  RSC Beach Ball @ N. Myrtle Beach 

October 7   Shag Jam 2-4pm 

October 27   Fall Ball @ Bon Air Community Ctr. 

November 4  Shag Jam 2-4pm; Sunday Social 5-9pm 

December 2   Shag Jam 2-4pm 

December 22  Jingle Bell Ball @ ACCA Temple 
 

*Also look for the Richmond Shag Club group on facebook where event information will 

be posted. 

   

 

RSC MAIN EVENTS 

Watch your e-mail, 

RichmondShagClub.org, 

and listen for phone 

tree messages for more 

information on these 

upcoming events. 

Thank you to the team of Out-

back Steakhouse  (Huguenot) 

who provided dinner for the 

John Mansini, Sr. Golf Tour-

nament participants.  

(pictured left)  

And also to Applebees 

(Moorefield) who provided 

lunch. 
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CONGRATULTIONS TO OUR JUNIORS !!! 

 

Many thanks once again to the RSC members who 
volunteer their time and talent by teaching our shag 
lessons on Tuesdays and Thursdays, and to the 
members who help by filling in as partners as need-
ed. 

 

Our instructors for beginner classes were Phillip 
Mitchell and Diane Jessie in May and Kevin and 
Joan Byrnes in June. Intermediate classes were 
taught by Dinky Slaughter and Nancy Wall in May 
and Kevin and Joan Byrnes in June. Dinky and 
Nancy and Phillip and Diane taught “special” clas-
ses in May. As usual, Allan and Charlotte Batchelor 
took the lead for the Sunday Shag Jams.  

 

Please take the time to thank them for their time and 
help. 

Joan Byrnes 

Since the last newsletter, Kevin 
and I have been to the Grand 
National Dance Competition 
(GNDC) held every year in At-
lanta, Georgia over the Memorial 
Day weekend. I can comfortably 
say that watching the dancing 
was absolutely amazing. Not 
only can you enjoy the best in 

Shag, but also other forms of swing, and an open 
division that includes a variety of dance styles. 
There is a program at the RSC desk. Check it out! 

 

For the first time, two of our Richmond area junior 
dancers and their partners competed in multiple 
events at the GNDC.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Haleigh Brown (granddaughter of Dickie and 
Joyce Brunley) and River Harmon placed sixth in 
the Junior II Shag division. Haleigh and her part-
ner, Gene Pope, came in fourth in the Pro/Am di-
vision. She also placed sixth in the Cabaret divi-
sion performing a contemporary interpretive 
dance. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Taylor Perkinson (Nancy Wall’s niece) placed 
eighth dancing with Justin Burroughs in the Junior 
Shag II division. Taylor and her partner, Brennar 
Goree, placed second in the Pro/Am division. 

Dance Committee 

Golf Tournament volunteers (left to right):  Pam Tinsley, 

Caroline Brockwell, Phyllis Wells, and Janet Bell. 
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July & August Dance Committee Calendars 
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